year terms effective January 1, 1966. He welcomed them and extended an invitation to join the first meeting after January 1.

Dean Matthews presented recommendation from the College of Law for change in the professional degree in Law from the Bachelor of Laws (LL.B.) to the Juris Doctor (J.D.) , to become effective for all law students who complete graduation requirements in the 1965-66 academic year and thereafter. The Chairman of the Senate Council reported that the Council had thoroughly considered this recommendation which met with its approval. The Senate approved the recommendation as presented.

The Senate adjourned at 4:10 p.m.

Kathryne W. Shelburne Recording Secretary